Bloomsburg Area School District 

Board of School Directors 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Monday, 21 March 2011 
7:00 p.m. 

District Office Board Room 
MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 21 March 2011, in the district office board room, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Crawford, Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. Brent Hock, Mr. Justin Hummel, Mr. David Klingerman Jr., Ms. Cristina Mathews, Dr. Francis Peters, Mrs. Sandra Rupp, and Mr. Thomas Tobin.  
Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Mr. Steve Bressi, Dr. Cosmas Curry, and Mr. Michael Upton.  
Others present were:  Ms. Stephanie Kessler, Mr. Michael Lester (left at 8:10 p.m.), Mrs. Susan McGarry (7:07 – 7:40 p.m.), Mr. Michael Stoppie, and Mrs. Pam Szilagyi.    
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 
Mrs. Pam Szilagyi asked if the board had considered reimbursing the lunches of the eight high school swimmers who had competed in the state competition.  She reported that she had already given the receipts to Mr. Upton.  
At this point in the meeting, Mr. Hummel made the motion to amend the agenda to add Item H: Approval of Out-of-State-Overnight Field Trip Request to the New Business portion of the agenda.  Mrs. Crawford seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Mr. Tobin moved to approve the minutes of the 22 February 2011 regular monthly meeting and the 7 March 2011 special meeting and work session.  Mr. Hummel seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 
Mr. Tobin made the motion to approve the financial reports for February 2011, and Ms. Mathews seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable 

Mr. Hummel made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve the bills payable for 23 February 2011 – 21 March 2011, ranging from check #00029450 – check #00029596, including wire transfers totaling $406,852.34, in the amount of $996,275.76.  

During discussion, Mr. Upton pointed out that through Rose Consulting, he had changed electricity providers from Suez to Direct Energy.  The district now has a three-year contract with Direct Energy, and will be paying a lower rate during the third year of the contract than it currently pays with Suez.  

After discussion, a unanimous roll call vote was taken and the motion passed.  

Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Reserve Fund 
Mrs. Crawford made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Tobin, to approve the bills payable for the Capital Project Fund for 22 February 2011 – 21 March 2011, ranging from check #00010512 – check #00010513, totaling $7,100.95.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
Dr. Curry reported that with the decrease in state funds for the 2011-2012 school year, the district will have to make up approximately $968,000.  He said the administration is looking at all aspects of the district’s budget, and that there will be cuts made.  During his report, Dr. Curry assured the board that the district will not be cutting full-day Kindergarten.  He said he will hopefully be able to report more on this at the next board meeting.  

Also, Dr. Curry reported that he would be e-mailing information on the PSBA legislative platform for Fall 2011 to board directors the following day.  The deadline to submit information is 30 June 2011.  

Because Mr. Bressi was unable to make the 7 March 2011 work session due to illness, he made his administrative report at this time.  He reported that the Drama Club’s presentations of “The Pirates of Penzance” had been postponed one week due to flooding.  

OLD BUSINESS 
Approval of Guides 4 Learning Agreement 

Mr. Tobin made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to remove from the table the motion to approve the Guides 4 Learning Agreement as presented at the 22 February 2011 meeting.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

At the 22 February 2011 meeting, Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the Guides 4 Learning Agreement, and Mrs. Rupp seconded that motion.  At this point in the meeting, a voice vote was taken regarding this motion, and the result was a unanimous vote to approve it.  

NEW BUSINESS 
Approval of Bond Refinancing Resolution 
Mr. Hock made the motion to approve the Bloomsburg Area School District bond refinancing resolution as indicated below:  

The Board of School Directors of the Bloomsburg Area School District does hereby authorize the Administration to work with Public Financial Management as Financial Advisor, Mette, Evans, and Woodside LLP as Bond Counsel, and its local Solicitor to proceed with the issuance of General Obligation Bonds to currently refund a portion of its General Obligation Bonds, Series B of 2002 and its General Obligation Bonds, Series of 2004 at a minimum net savings of $200,000.00.  

The motion was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, and then went on to pass via a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Secondary Student Handbooks 
Mrs. Crawford made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve the 2011-2012 Bloomsburg High School and Bloomsburg Middle School student handbooks as presented.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of First Reading of Board Policies 
Ms. Mathews made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve on first reading the board policies as indicated below, and schedule them for final adoption at the 18 April 2011 board meeting:  

· Policy 113: 

Special Education 

· Policy 113.1: 
Discipline of Students with Disabilities 

· Policy 113.2: 
Behavior Support 

· Policy 113.3: 
Screening and Evaluations for Students with Disabilities 

· Policy 137: 

Home Education Programs 

· Policy 137.1: 
Extracurricular Participation by Home School Students 

· Policy 404: 

Employment of Professional Employees 

· Policy 718: 

Service Animals in Schools     

The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Contractor for Lawn Mowing 
Mr. Tobin made the motion to approve C.A. Fritz & Sons as the district’s lawn mowing contractor for the 2011 mowing season for Beaver-Main, W.W. Evans, and Memorial elementary schools, at a total of $410 per cut, with the breakdown per cut per school being $120 for Memorial, $180 for W.W. Evans, and $110 for Beaver-Main.  Mr. Hock seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of bid for BMS Window Replacement Project 
Mr. Hock made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve the low bid of Hepco Construction of Selinsgrove, Pennsylvania for the Bloomsburg Middle School window replacement project, at a base bid and including Addenda 1 and 2 of $176,181.00.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Authorization of Superintendent to Study and Make Recommendations Regarding Professional Staffing Needs 
Mr. Hummel made the motion, which Mr. Tobin seconded, to authorize the superintendent and the BASD administration team to: 

1. Study the professional staffing needs of the district based upon instructional program requirements and student enrollment; 

2. Determine the minimum professional staffing needs of the district for the upcoming school year based upon the foregoing studies; 

3. Make recommendations to the board during April and May 2011, based upon the considerations set forth in the Public School Code, concerning whether any professional or temporary employee positions should be maintained, added, reduced, or eliminated during the 2011-2012 school year; 

4. If a recommendation is made for elimination or reduction of positions, implement the established procedures through termination of specific temporary professional employees, suspension of specific professional employees or demotion of specific professional employees, obtaining such approvals from the Department of Education that may be required for the alteration or curtailment of educational programs; 

5. Notify any temporary professional and professional employees who may be affected by the recommendations; and 

6. Consult with and work with district legal counsel to ensure the correctness and completeness of the process.  

The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval to Extend Professional Retirement Window 
Mr. Tobin made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Hock, to approve extending the 2011 window for accepting professional retirements to 1 May 2011.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Out-of-State/Overnight Field Trip Request 
Ms. Mathews made the motion, which was seconded by Dr. Peters, to approve the trip request of Kirk Marshall for the Engineering Club to attend the RoboBots Tournament in Meadville, Pennsylvania on 1-2 April 2011, at an approximate cost to the district of $275.00.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
PERSONNEL 

Approval of Classified Staff Leave of Absence 

Ms. Mathews made the motion to approve a leave of absence for Bloomsburg Middle School Paraprofessional Johanna Nenstiel, retroactive to 28 February 2011 – 10 March 2011.  Mr. Hummel seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Professional Staff Leave of Absence Extension 
Mrs. Crawford made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve extending the leave of absence for Bloomsburg Middle School Art Teacher Autumn Rosini, from 31 March 2011 through the end of the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

At 7:55 p.m., Dr. Peters made the motion to move into executive session to discuss personnel matters, and Mrs. Crawford seconded the motion.  The motion passed by a voice vote of six yes votes to three no vote (being Mr. Klingerman, Mrs. Rupp, and Mr. Tobin).  The board returned to the public meeting at 8:21 p.m.  

Approval of Professional Substitutes 
Dr. Peters moved to approve Sarah Baltrusaitis and Meghan Troutman as professional day-to-day substitutes, effective 22 March 2011, and Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Classified Staff Change of Assignment 
Mr. Hummel made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve changing the assignment of Nadine Edwards from a full-time classroom paraprofessional at Memorial Elementary School to full-time personal care aide at Memorial Elementary School, effective 22 March 2011, with Ryan Moran remaining as her supervisor.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.   

Acceptance of Classified Staff Resignation 
Ms. Mathews moved to accept the resignation of Bloomsburg High School Food Service Aide Doris Levan, retroactive to 14 March 2011, and to add her to the classified substitute list.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

INFORMATION 
It was announced that the following items would appear on the next work session agenda:  Budget, Columbia-Montour AVTS Budget, MOU with Police, Corporate Advertising, Bullying Policy, and Interscholastic Athletics Policy.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

It was announced that the next work session would be held on Monday, 4 April 2011, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the district office board room, and that the next regular monthly meeting would be held on Monday, 18 April 2011, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the district office board room.  

ADJOURNMENT TO EXECUTIVE SESSION
At 8:26 p.m., Ms. Mathews made the motion to adjourn the public meeting and move into executive session to discuss personnel matters.  Mrs. Crawford seconded this motion, which then passed by a voice vote of eight yes votes to one no vote (being Mr. Tobin).  

At 9:39 p.m., Ms. Mathews made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to adjourn the executive session.  That motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary 

